OREGON STATE UNIVERSITY RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting for November 15, 2004

Members present:  Bill Brennan, David Eiseman, Gale Hazel, Kathy Heath, Glenn Klein, Ken Krane, Ron Lovell, Jean Peters

Members absent:  Norma Barnhisel, Les Dunnington, Kathy Meddaugh

Guest: Marilyn Sarff

Treasurer’s Report

Provost’s account: $3,035.00

Foundation account: $5,297.50

Old Business

Sausage fest—Sarff reported that the event was ready to go on November 16.  Hazel had sent out an e-mail reminder.  The time is 11 a.m. and the cost $5.

Retirees’ Directory—Brennan said that Student Media had not finished the formatting of the OSURA section.  That work will be done soon and the OSURA pullout printed and distributed to members.  The same section is already included in the Campus Directory now on sale.  Hazel expressed concern that some people not listed will think the inclusion of names was automatic.  (Each had to agree in writing to have their name appear.)  She said of 600 emeritus faculty, 400 responded.  The board agreed that this requirement needs to be made clearer in the future.

ID card distribution—Heath reported that the process went well and that a record 76 people volunteered to serve over a two week period for the 181 volunteer slots.

Strategic plan—Brennan discussed the need for the board to examine the OSURA Strategic Plan to see if it needs to be modified.  He noted that many of the things included in it have either been accomplished or are part of the organization’s regular activities.

The board agreed to invite the authors of the plan—Mary Alice Seville and Cliff Gray—to attend a future board meeting to assess where we are.  

Along the same lines, the board expressed an interest in inviting Jacque Rudolph, director of Human Resources, to attend a meeting to discuss future projects with OSURA, like the successful retirement seminars held in February 2003. 

Social events—Krane reported on a conversation with Charlotte Headrick of the University Theatre about holding a social event before or after a play.  She agreed to participate; the play, the date, and other details will be worked out early in 2005.  Heath said that the athletic department will cater the food for OSURA night at a women’s basketball game in February at a room in Gill Coliseum.

New Business

Student Affairs sponsorship—Brennan reported that Larry Roper, vice provost for students affairs, had been very grateful for the volunteer help during ID card distribution and New Student Week.  He asked what that office might do in return.  Brennan suggested that it sponsor the annual meeting next May and provide shirts for volunteers.  After a lengthy discussion, the board voted 10 to 1 in favor of accepting the shirts (to be in a collared style with the OSURA logo on them).  After they are given out to volunteers, they might be sold.  On the annual meeting, the board said that Roper should say a few words of thanks and then give out OSU pins to people honored at the meeting for service to OSURA.  The group also noted the possibility of asking the group “OutSpoken” to perform on that day.

Committees—After Krane reported on how Purdue University handles its retirement association (with committees for benefits, communication, hospitality, programs, trips & tours), Brennan expressed the desire to set up regular committees.  He proposed committees on programs, membership/recruitment, member benefits, and volunteer coordinating to begin the discussion and invited board members to submit their own lists.

Nominating Committee—Brennan named a committee to nominate new board members and a candidate for secretary: Jean Peters, chair; Les Dunnington and Kathy Meddaugh, members.

The meeting adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

Next meeting:  MONDAY, JANUARY 10, 2005, 10 A.M. CHRISTENSEN ROOM OF THE OSU FOUNDATION BUILDING

There will not be a meeting in December

Submitted by: Ron Lovell, secretary

